OWG Report to ROS
May 13, 2010
The Operations Working Group (OWG) met April 21, 2010.
On April 21, the OWG met for its regularly scheduled meeting. During the meeting the following items were discussed:
Operations Task Force Report – No report was given.
Black Start Task Force Report – Randy (ONCOR) gave update on Black Start training that is currently in progress.  The feedback so far has been 80% positive and 20% negative mostly due to the computer issues that have been occurring.

The Texas RE Report: Brent (Texas RE) stated the following:

· In March, FERC issued several orders impacting NERC.  One of which, FERC ordered NERC to submit specific proposed mods to standards development procedure.  

· CIP-001regional variance to add TO & GO functions will be voted on by the Reliability Standards Committee 5/5/10.  

· BAL-001 drafting still in progress, meetings on 5/10 & 11.  

· Texas RE Standards and Compliance workshop 5/26.  Register at www.texasre.org
If you want to be on the Operations Training Seminar Working Group, planning is starting, contact Lindley.
The OWG reviewed the following:

OGRR 236 Fast Response Distributed Energy Resource (DER) - Tabled until May.

OGRR 238 WGR Primary Frequency Response – OWG reviewed the no impact IA and recommended approval to ROS.
NOGRR 034 Rescind Telemetry Performance Calculation Exclusions – Jim (AEP) gave update on the discussion with NDSWG.  David (ONCOR) discussed the preferred language, Alex (ERCOT) stated that this language makes more sense but still have issues with what the State Estimator is seeing.  Jim (AEP) stated that he was good with the new language.  ERCOT stated that it will need to be gray boxed since there is no tracking system.  David (ONCOR) proposed that the NDSWG comments be submitted has OWG comments.  Yvette (ERCOT) suggested that NDSWG submit comments to show they agree with the comments. The language will be modified when ERCOT has a tracking system in place.

OGRR 241 Special Protection System Monitoring Requirements – OWG reviewed no impact IA and recommended approval to ROS.
NOGRR 035 Synchronization – OWG reviewed no impact IA and recommended approval to ROS.

System Operations Report – Leo (ERCOT) stated that the Load Shed Table has been changed and Operating Guides will be updated.
OGRR 240/242 Task Force - met on April 21, 2010, The task force consolidated the revision requests into OGRR240 and proposed the addition of two additional sections, 7.2.1.2, Applicability (new) and 8.3.4, TDSP and QSE Supplied Communications. The OGRR240/242 Task Force could not reach consensus on Section, 7.2.5.3, Specific Application Considerations, and presents options for ROS consideration.
Nodal Operating Guide Task Force – Brad (CNP) gave summary of implementation plan.  Walter (Wind Coalition) suggested that Protocol references in the Operating Guides be removed.  Frank (TNP) stated that an extra OWG meeting will be to be scheduled to review all the NOGRRTF changes.  Reviewed draft of Section 1 but since it is still a draft it will come back to OWG in June.

Next OWG meeting will be on May 19th in Austin at the Met Center.
